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and completeness of the contents of this announcement. 

 

Since 2015, due to the sharp decline of the international crude oil price, oil companies 

have substantially cut their investment, which leads to the decrease of workload in 

exploration and exploitation globally. Under these circumstances, Sinopec Oilfield 

Service Company (“Company” or “the Company”) has been positively responding 

to the “Cold Winter of the Market” and attained remarkable results by dedicating itself 

to developing markets, strengthening project management and elaborately operating 

overseas projects. The company has achieved rapid progress in wellbore engineering in 

Saudi Arabia and Kuwait under adverse circumstance. 

 

As of June 30, 2015, there are 51 sets of drilling rigs in operation in Saudi Arabia. In the 

first half of 2015, 199 wells had been spudded, among which 198 wells had been 

completed. The completed contract value is 300 million dollars, increased by 76 million 

dollars year on year. The Company is the largest onshore drilling engineering contractor 

for Saudi Aramco. 

 



Meanwhile, in the first half of 2015, the Company's  business scale of wellbore 

engineering in Kuwait increased continuously. There were 64 wells spudded and 50 wells 

completed. The completed contract value is 140 million dollars, increased by 144.7% 

year on year. As of June 30, 2015, the Company had 42 drilling rigs and workover rigs in 

total executing the contracts in Kuwait. In the past 5 years in Kuwait, the Company had 

implemented cumulative 411 drilling wells and 1158 workover wells, completing 

contract value 700 million dollars. The Company is the largest contractors for onshore 

drilling and workover engineering. 
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